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CityCell, a concern of Pacific Bangladesh Telecom Limited, 
will now keep their Customer Care Department open seven 
days a week and during all government holidays, says a 
press release.

The private mobile phone operator has taken this initiative 
to provide better services to their customers under the motto 
of 'Because We Care'. Its customers will now get services 
even on Fridays.

The CityCell believes this initiative will better serve the 
needs of their customers, the press release added. 

The Customer Care Department of the CityCell is located 
at Pacific Centre, 14 Mohakhali, Dhaka.

CityCell Customer Care Department 
now open 7 days a week

STAFF CORRESPONDENT

A cashier of a motor parts shop 
was shot when police fired gun-
shots at robbers at Abdullahpur in 
the city yesterday.

Bullet-hit cashier Abdul Aziz, 
25, was rushed to Dhaka Medical 
College Hospital (DMCH) and 
released after first aid, hospital 
sources said. 

Four armed miscreants riding 
two motorbikes tried to stop the 
microbus of Shahidullah, man-
ager of Asian Petrol Pump, when 
he was going to Mercantile bank 

at Abdullahpur to deposit Tk 5.5 
lakh at about 12:10pm.

Uttara police patrol team led 
by sub-inspector Rawshan Ali 
chased the gang. At one-stage 
they fired gunshots at the gang 
members but a bullet missed its 
target and hit the throat of Abdul 
Aziz, cashier of Anwara motors. 
Aziz was reading a newspaper in 
front of his shop.

The gang members f led 
through Jasimuddin Road. 

The officer-in-charge of Uttara 
Police Station questioned the 
manager of the petrol pump.

Robbery attempt 
foiled: One shot

DU CORRESPONDENT

Newly appointed principal of Eden 

College could not join her new office 

yesterday.
Prof. Feroza Begum, principal of 

Bangla College, who has been 

transferred to Eden College as its 

principal, could not join her new 

college as the students kept her 

under lock and key at the office at 

Bangla College. 
The students do not want the 

principal to leave the college, said 

an official over telephone yesterday.
Prof. Tahmina Hossain, who was 

the vice-principal of Eden College, 
was made head of the Bangla 
department at Badrunnesa College. 
She also could not join her new 
college as the Eden College JCD 
leaders kept her confined to the 
office room of the college.

The JCD leaders also did not 
welcome the new vice-principal who 
came from Dhaka Music College. 
Though the new vice-principal 
stayed at the principal's office at 

Eden College more then three hours 

yesterday, she could not take over.  
Meanwhile, Prof. Dilara Hafiz, 

who was the principal of Eden 

College, took over as the chairman 

of National Curr iculum and 

Textbook Board (NCTB) yesterday.  
The education ministry recently 

transferred 34 teachers of different 

colleges in the city. Among them, six 

teachers, including principal and 

vice-principal, are from the Eden 

College.

New principal prevented 
from joining Eden College
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